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companies listed below, that engages
either directly or through a subsidiary or
other company, in a nonbanking activity
that is listed in § 225.28 of Regulation
Y (12 CFR 225.28) or that the Board has
determined by Order to be closely
related to banking and permissible for
bank holding companies. Unless
otherwise noted, these activities will be
conducted throughout the United States.

Each notice is available for inspection
at the Federal Reserve Bank indicated.
The notice also will be available for
inspection at the offices of the Board of
Governors. Interested persons may
express their views in writing on the
question whether the proposal complies
with the standards of section 4 of the
BHC Act.

Unless otherwise noted, comments
regarding the applications must be
received at the Reserve Bank indicated
or the offices of the Board of Governors
not later than March 23, 1999.

A. Federal Reserve Bank of San
Francisco (Maria Villanueva, Manager
of Analytical Support, Consumer
Regulation Group) 101 Market Street,
San Francisco, California 94105-1579:

1. Wells Fargo & Company, San
Francisco, California; Norwest
Mortgage, Inc., Des Moines, Iowa; and
Norwest Ventures, LLC, Des Moines,
Iowa; to engage de novo in a joint
venture through its subsidiary, Norwest
Pinnacle Mortgage, LLC, Reno, Nevada
(dba Pinnacle Mortgage), in residential
mortgage lending, pursuant to §
225.28(b)(1) of Regulation Y.

Board of Governors of the Federal Reserve
System, March 3, 1999.

Robert deV. Frierson,
Associate Secretary of the Board.
[FR Doc. 99–5733 Filed 3–8–99; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 6210–01–F

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Administration for Children and
Families

Proposed Information Collection
Activity; Comment Request

Proposed Project

Title: Refuge Unaccompanied Minor
Placement Report; Refuge
Unaccompanied Minor Report.

OMB No.: 0970–0034.
Description: These two reports collect

information necessary to Administer the
refuge unaccompanied minor program.
The ORR–3 (placement Report) is
submitted to ORR by the service
provider agency at initial placement and
whenever there is a change in the
child’s status, including termination
from the program. The ORR–4 (Progress
Report) is submitted annually and
records the child’s progress towards the
goals listed in the child’s case plan.

Respondents: State, Local or Tribal
Government.

Annual Burden Estimates.

Instrument Number of re-
spondents

Number of re-
sponses per
respondent

Average bur-
den hours per

response

Total burden
hours

Replacement Report ........................................................................................ 20 50 .417 417
Progress Report ............................................................................................... 20 55 .250 275

Estimated Total Annual Burden
Hours: 692.

In compliance with the requirements
of Section 3506(c)(2)(A) the Paperwork
Reduction Act of 1995, the
Administration for Children and
Families is soliciting public comment
on the specific aspects of the
information collection described above.
Copies of the proposed collection of
information can be obtained and
comments may be forwarded by writing
to the Administration for Children and
Families, Office of Information Services,
370 L’Enfant Promenade, SW,
Washington, DC 20447, Attn: ACF
Reports Clearance Officer. All requests
should be identified by the title of the
information collection.

The Department specifically requests
comments on: (a) Whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the agency, including
whether the information shall have
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the
agency’s estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information; (c)
the quality, utility, and clarity of the
information to be collected; and (d)
ways to minimize the burden of the

collection of information on
respondents, including through the use
of automated collection techniques or
other forms of information technology.
Consideration will be given to
comments and suggestions submitted
within 60 days of this publication.

Dated: March 3, 1999.
Bob Sargis,
Acting Reports Clearance Officer.
[FR Doc. 99–5741 Filed 3–8–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4184–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Administration for Children and
Families

Submission For OMB Review;
Comment Request

Title: Grants to States for Access and
Visitation—Program Data.

OMB No.: New.
Description: As required by

Paragraphs 303.109(a), (b) and (c) of the
PRWORA Act, States are directed to
monitor and evaluate their access and
visitation programs using a set of

criteria aimed at providing detailed
descriptions of each funded program. To
that end, States will use collection
techniques available to the
Administration for Children and
Families and the Office of Child
Support Enforcement.

Specifically, paragraph (a) requires
States to monitor all access and
visitation programs to ensure that
services funded under these programs
are: (1) Authorized under section
469B(a) of the Act; and (2) efficiently
and effectively provided while
complying with reporting and
evaluation requirements, as set forth in
paragraphs 303.109(b) and 303.109(c).
Paragraph 303.109(b) allows State
programs funded by section 469B of the
act to be evaluated using data gathered
to measure the effectiveness of program
operations. States also are required to
assist in the evaluation of programs
deemed significant of promising by the
Department, as directed by program
memorandum. Paragraph 303–109(c)
requires that States provide a detailed
description of each funded program by
including such information as: service
providers and administrators, service
area, population served, program goals,
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application or referral process, referral
agencies, nature of the program,
activities provided, and length and
features of a ‘‘completed’’ program.
Other required information from the
program also includes: number of
applicants or referrals for each program,
the number of program participants in
the aggregate and by eligible activity,
and the total number of graduates in the
aggregate and by eligible activities (e.g.,
mediation, education etc.).

This information is proposed in order
to assess: (1) The demand for the
program and effectiveness of outreach

and ability of the program to meet
demand, (2) the service population
served and scope and size of the
program, and (3) whether such
recipients are completing standard
program requirements. States would be
required to report this information
annually, collected at a date and in a
form as the Secretary may prescribe in
program instructions from time to time.

The Office of Child Support
Enforcement will use information
gathered from the data collection
instrument to report on the programs to
the Congress in its annual report. States

may use this information to assess
demand for an utilization of their
programs when considering funding
options and make appropriate program
changes from year to year. Funded
agencies will use the information to
assess effectiveness of project
administration and design. Public
interest groups will use the information
to keep apprised of services provided to
consitituencies.

Respondents: State, Local or Tribal
Government.

Annual Burden Estimates:

Instrument Number of re-
spondents

Number of re-
sponses per
respondent

Average bur-
den hours per

response

Total burden
hours

Access and Visitation ...................................................................................... 216 1 24 5,184.

Estimated Total Annual Burden
Hours: 5,184.

Additional Information: Copies of the
proposed collection may be obtained by
writing to the Administration for
Children and Families, Office of
Information Services, 370 L’Enfant
Promenade, S.W., Washington, D.C.
20447, Attn: ACF Reports Clearance
Officer.

OMB Comment: OMB is required to
make a decision concerning the
collection of information between 30 to
60 days after publication of this
document in the Federal Register.
Therefore, a comment is best assured of
having its full effect if OMB receives it
within 30 days of publication. Written
comments and recommendations for the
proposed information collection should
be sent directly to the following: Office
of Management and Budget, Paperwork
Reduction Project, 725 17th Street,
N.W., Washington, D.C. 20503, Attn:
Ms. Lori Schack.

Dated: March 3, 1999.
Bob Sargis,
Acting Reports Clearance Officer.
[FR Doc. 99–5740 Filed 3–8–99; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4184–01–M

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
HUMAN SERVICES

Administration for Children and
Families

Submission for OMB Review;
Comment Request

Title: Child Care and Development
Fund Tribal Plan Preprint.

OMB No.: New.
Description: The Child Care and

Development Fund Plan Preprint serves
as the agreement between the grantee
(Indian Tribe or tribal organization) and
the Federal government as to how the
Block Grant programs will be operated.

The plans provide assurances that the
CCDF funds will be administered in
conformance with legislative
requirements, Federal regulations at 45
CFR parts 98 and 99 and other
applicable instructions or guidelines
issued by the Administration for
Children and Families (ACF). The Tribal
Plan Preprint (ACF Form 118A) is
currently approved through 5/31/00
under the Plan Preprint approval for
both State and Indian Tribes (OMB
Approval Number 0970–0114). Since
the tribal plan preprint must be revised
to reflect the CCDF amended regulations
(published 7/24/98 at 63 FR 39936–
39998), it is being disaggregated from
the State plan preprint approval.
Therefore, a new collection of OMB
control number is requested.

Respondents: State, Local or Tribal
Government.

Annual Burden Estimates:

Instrument Number of re-
spondents

Number of re-
sponses per
respondent

Average bur-
den hours per

response

Total burden
hours

CCDF Plan Preprint ......................................................................................... 253 .5 35 4,427
CCDF Plan Amendments ................................................................................ 253 .5 3 380

Estimated Total Annual Burden
Hours: 4,807.

Additional Information: Copies of the
proposed collection may be obtained by
writing to The Administration for
Children and Families, Office of
Information Services, 370 L’Enfant
Promenade, S.W., Washington, D.C.
20447, Attn: ACF Reports Clearance
Officer.

OMB Comment: OMB is required to
make a decision concerning the

collection of Information between 30 to
60 days after publication of this
document in the Federal Register.
Therefore, a comment is best assured to
having its full effect if OMB receives it
within 30 days of publication. Written
comments and recommendations for the
proposed information collection should
be sent directly to the following: Office
of Management and Budget, Paperwork
Reduction Project, 725 17th Street,

N.W., Washington, D.C. 20503, Attn:
Ms. Lori Schack.

Dated: March 4, 1999.

Bob Sargis,

Acting Reports Clearance Officer.
[FR Doc. 99–5742 Filed 3–8–99; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 4184–01–M
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